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May 15th 2020
School Provision for Children from June 1st
Dear Parents and Carers of our town,
We are working together to safely plan the return to school on June 1st for the Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 pupils of our partnership as well as continuing to meet the needs of our key workers and vulnerable children. This is in line with the guidance we have been issued with this week by the Department of Education (DFE).
The heads of all the schools across the partnership are liaising to look at the best way this can be managed to ensure we serve the needs of our parents, protect your children, our staff and maintain the best possible practises around hygiene to ensure the continuing safety of all. They are also working with their unions and considering if the proposed return can be safely achieved for all. At this point in time we cannot say we will definitely return on June 1st.
Please carefully read the letter below and complete the survey which can be found on page 3. The collated information will allow us to plan carefully how staff and space can most safely be utilised in our schools. The survey  needs to be returned by midday on Monday May 18th at the latest.

The guidance that has been given to schools from The DFE tells us that: 
· All schools will follow the guidance as clearly as they feel they can with the staffing they have available. This means that although all NEP schools will aspire to do the same, each school’s circumstances around staffing, support and physical space is different.
· The message for key workers remains the same in that schools are asked to their support children as has been the case since March.
· Children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 6, are encouraged to attend from June 1st where there are no shielding concerns for the child or their household, so that they can gain the educational and wellbeing benefits.
· Classes should normally be split in half, with no more than 15 pupils per small group and one teacher (and, if needed, a teaching assistant). The teacher with your child will not necessarily be their normal class teacher.
· No one with symptoms should attend a setting for any reason. 
· The government’s ambition is to bring all primary year groups back to school before the summer holidays, for a month if feasible, though this will be kept under review and your school will keep you informed. 
· The risk of infection in school is higher than being at home.
· Social distancing will not be able to be enforced in a school as it can be by one family caring for a small number of children. All schools will do their utmost to reduce risk by a comprehensive risk assessment, staggering lunchtimes and breaks, splitting classes and having rigorous cleaning programmes in place throughout the day. Desks will be spaced and each child will have their own equipment as much as is possible. Many activities we would normally undertake with your child will not be able to happen in the same way. Where we can, adjustments will be made but reducing risk of transmission will be the driving force in all decisions that are made regarding care and curriculum.
· Parents will have to drop their child at their designated gate and leave immediately. With only one parent undertaking this task
· Until further notice parents cannot enter the building or come onto the school yard or congregate outside. All correspondence must be via telephone or email.
These measures sound harsh and unwelcoming. We recognise as a group of schools this is not what we know you have come to expect from your child’s school, where a warm welcome and a nurturing atmosphere is what would be our normal approach. 
What we all accept is that the provision on offer will need to be flexible, adapting as the staffing levels change or infection rates alter. 
In the next two weeks your school will inform you of what their return offer will be and how it will be organised. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We ask for some kindness, tolerance and patience at this difficult time. We need to work together for the good of our town, community and country whilst ensuring the best possible safety for all.
The Headteachers of the Nantwich Educational Partnership.


























COVID-19 Parent Survey
Nantwich Education Partnership

The Prime Minister has announced the intention to reopen schools to Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 after half-term. This is not definite and will depend on infection rates. In order to help us plan, please complete the following survey by 12pm on Monday 18th May. (Please note, questions 5 and 6 are for key workers only).

Thank you for your continued support.
1. Please indicate your child’s/children’s year group/s: 

· Reception
· Year 1
· Year 6

2. If schools do reopen after half term, will you be sending your child/children to school?

· Yes
· No

3. Please type your name and the name/s of your child/children in the box below:

	





4. If you would like to add any further comments, please do so in the box below:

	





5. FOR KEY WORKERS ONLY: Do you require before school care from 7.30am onwards? If yes, please select which days (this will be chargeable from June 1st).

· Yes:  MONDAY/ TUESDAY/ WEDNESDAY/ THIURSDAY/ FRIDAY
· No

6. FOR KEY WORKERS ONLY: Do you require after school provision until 6.00pm? If yes, please select which days (this will be chargeable from June 1st) .

· Yes:  MONDAY/ TUESDAY/ WEDNESDAY/ THIURSDAY/ FRIDAY
· No


Please note that the charging for Kidspace from June 1st has not yet been confirmed at Highfields. It is possible that charging will be re-introduced but this decision will be made by the Board on Wednesday. 
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